Lodge Lane Regeneration Group
Notes of Meeting held at St. Clement’s Church

26th March 2007, 6.30 – 8.15 pm.

Present:  Leni Cruickshank  (Chair)         Laurence Westgaph (Vice-Chair)

                Steve Vine                                Ed Gregg

                Oscar Kapalata                         Michael Simon

                Sal Woodward                          Ian Brownbill

                Martin Robinson                       Jane Warhurst

                John Alcock                              Ben Wykes

                Laura Johnson                         Griff Parry (for part of meeting)

Welcome to New Members/Introductions

Following a brief summary of the Group’s history by Leni, everyone introduced themselves. A list of addresses is given at the end of these notes.
Purpose of meeting

LW and LC said the group had problems in promoting public meetings and even holding committee meetings, but had been promised some funding for this now. It was important for LLRG to strengthen themselves by getting more local people to volunteer their time for attending meetings and dropping leaflets.

MR asked what LLRG wanted to do, in addition to retaining housing rather than demolishing them. Did LLRG have written aims & purposes?
LW said LLRG had a written Constitution.  Its main purpose was to put pressure on The Council, Cosmopolitan Housing association and other developers to deliver the proposals in the Granby Toxteth Masterplan and get more appropriate designs in all development and redevelopment in the area. 

LC added that the provision of improved local facilities and amenities was a long established aim. MS added that LLRG needed to be more pro-active.
Questions

In our efforts to be pro-active, LW said he had met Jack Coutts, the Neighbourhood Services Officer dealing with Lodge Lane, implementing Neighbourhood Renewal Area (NRA) proposals. Jack was part of the NRA Implementation Group, and wanted to meet other representatives of the LLRG. LW had agreed to meet him at 6pm on 4th April at the Rialto Building and asked all those present to join him if they could.
LW and MS then described the approach that was being taken by Neighbourhood Renewal organisations, such as Liverpool Housing Trust. Instead of selling derelict houses to local people who could do them up, they were now hanging on to them because prices are rising. ( Nina Edge knows how to force sales of vacant property, and LW will find out how to do this).
LC explained that the NRA organisations were obliged to involve local people, but had tried to do this by dividing Lodge Lane into 6 neighbourhoods, and setting up consultation groups for each neighbourhood. This did not work.
Returning to MR’s question of what this group wanted to do, MS said we should focus on small improvements directly helpful for the local area. This might cover the over supply of takeaways, and vacant shops. LW said we might assess the local demand for goods and services, and suggest options to potential retailers.

LW said a good way of agreeing priorities was on an away day, but others thought it would be hard to devote a full day for this, and a local session could achieve it. IB suggested everyone should make a list of their priorities for improvements in the area and bring it to the next meeting. MR said we needed to know what people thought. JW said St. Clement’s could be made available for meetings.
This was agreed.

LC, LW and MS then listed some of the issues the group had campaigned for to help the new members – the retention of housing and prevention of demolition – the improvement of street cleaning – the introduction of planting.  

MR said if everyone listed their ideas, the group could grow in strength, and Jack Coutts should gain an impression of its abilities. 

Any Other Business

It was agreed that action w
as needed to give a structure to the group’s discussions. 

In response to the requirement of public and development bodies to consult, the group needed enthusiastic people willing to act as officers such as secretary etc.

The more help received would make it easier to share roles and achieve improvements.
Date of Next Meeting

16th April, 2007, 6pm at St. Clement’s   (Bring list of priorities for action)
Also all welcome to meeting with Jack Coutts, 4th April 2007, 6pm, Rialto.
Lodge Lane Regeneration Group
Members at 26th March Meeting

Leni Cruickshank        25  Wordsworth Street             0797 013 3718  

Laurence Westgaph

Steve Vine                  48 Asbridge Street

Ed Gregg                    10 Lime Grove                          0771 660 8108
Oscar Kapalata           17 Maple Grove                        0790 649 7872
Michael Simon              5  Longfellow Street                0151 286 2386
Sal Woodward              4 Greenheys Court                 0773 171 7972
Ian Brownbill              c/o The Dart, Lodge Lane         0776 494 4474
Jane Warhurst            The Vicarage, Beaumont Street  0151 709 9880
Ben Wykes                  16 Hartington Road                 0797 149 5983
Laura Johnson            16 Hartington Road                 0797 149 5983
Martin Robinson          Flat 2  3 Fern Grove                 0151 735 0794
Griff Parry                    14 Grove Park
                          0151733 6078
John Alcock                 15 Thornton Crescent (Wirral)  0151 233 5682
e-mail contacts:

lwestgaph@aol.com
Sal_paradise111@hotmail.com
martin@robinson6264.fsnet.co.uk
g.w.parry@blueyonder.co.uk
john.alcock4@btinternet.co.uk
Michael.Simon@cdshousing.org.uk
Note on Planning Issues
John Alcock notes planning applications which affect the L8 area and sends them to anyone who wants to see them.

Griff Parry usually makes comments to the Planning Department on behalf of the LLRG on any planning application affecting the area.

Richie Loram is treasurer

Lenni Cruickshank is Chairman

Laurence Westgraph is Vice Chairman

All roles will be up for re-election at the AGM

Copy of Group Constitution Attached
